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I am herein reporting on City Council Bill #11-0763.

The purpose of this bill is to approve the application of FRP Hollander 95, LLC, which is the owner of certain
properties known as Block 6220, Lots 34, 35, 36, 37, 38,39, 40,41, and 42 (collectively, the "Property"), to
have the Property designated an Industrial Planned Unit Development (PUD); and approve the Development
Plan submitted by the applicant.

There is an existing Land Disposition Agreement in place for these properties, which states that no Traffic
Impact Study is required by DOT for this project. The development team has already rebuilt 62™ Street and
cleaned out sediment control basins for this area, making additional traffic mitigation unnecessary.

For the reasons stated above, DOT has no objections to this bill.
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